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Rotary Motto 

 
Service Above 

Self 
 

4-Way Test 

 
Of the things 
we think, say 

or do:                         
 

Is it the truth? 
 

Is it fair to all 
concerned? 

 
Will it build 
goodwill and 

better 
friendship? 

 
Will it be 

beneficial to all 
concerned? 

 

Avenues of 

Service 

 
Club Service 

 
Vocational 

Service 
 

Community 
Service 

 
International 

Service 
 

Youth Service 
 

 

ASSIGNMENTS 

 
GREETERS 

October, 2021 – Kim Straniak 

November, 2021 – John Campolito 

 

REGISTRATION 

October, 2021 – Don Powers 

November, 2021 – Mike Bollas 

 

 

INVOCATION 

October, 2021 – Andy Bednar 

November, 2021 – Diane Sauer 

 

FELLOWSHIP 

October, 2021 – Ryan Fraelich 

November, 2021 – Scott Lewis 

 

MAGAZINE REPORT 

October, 2021 – Denise May 

November, 2021 – Diane Sauer 

 

 

SPEAKERS 

                   10/27/21 – Jim Wilkins, Director 

                Warren-Trumbull County Public Library 

                     

 

                       

ROTARY NOTES 
 
 

A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 



 

 

  

                       

                                                      
         

                 

                                        

                             

  

                  

                                  

                                                                  

                                                                  

                                                                  
                      

                                                                    

                      

                         

                       

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                 
                                                       
                                                
                              

                                                                                  
The FouTes                           

             

             

                                            

                                        

                 

                        
               

                   

                

                 

               

                 

                  

                                                
                       

             

 

 

 

Areas of 

Focus   
Peace & Conflict 

Prevention/ 
Resolution 

 
Disease 

Prevention & 
Treatment 

 
Water & 

Sanitation 
 

Maternal & Child 
Health 

 
Basic Education & 

Literacy 
 

Economic & 
Community 

Development 
 

The Environment 

 
Club Officers  

President 
Christine Cope 

 
President Elect 

Ted Stazak 
 

Vice-President 
Ken LaPolla 

 
Secretary 

Judy Masaki 
 

Treasurer 
Cheryl Oblinger 

 
Assistant 
Treasurer 

Mike Bollas 
 

Past President 
Dominic Mararri 

 
 

Board Members 
    Bill Beinecke 
  Lauren Kramer 

Scott Lewis 
Marilyn Pape 
Lisa Taddei 

Julia Wetstein 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

     Mike Bollas once again stepped up to the plate to host Fellowship 

this week.  He educated all present on Rotary’s areas of focus.  Rotary 

is dedicated to the following causes that build international 

relationships, improve lives, and create a better world to support peace 

efforts and end polio forever: 

 

     * Promoting Peace – We encourage conversations to foster 

understanding within and across cultures.  This includes training adults 

and young leaders to prevent and mediate conflict and aide refugees who 

have fled dangerous areas. 

     * Fighting Disease – Rotarians educate and equip communities to 

stop the spread of threatening diseases and improve and expand access 

to low-cost and free healthcare in developing countries. 

     * Providing clean water, sanitation and hygiene – We don’t just build 

wells and walk away.  We share our expertise with community leaders 

and educators to make sure our projects succeed long-term. 

     * Saving mothers and children – Nearly 6 million children under the 

age of five die each year from malnutrition, poor health care, and 

inadequate sanitation.  Rotarians expand access to quality care, so 

mothers and their children can live and grow stronger. 

     * Supporting education – More than 775 million people over the age 

of 15 are illiterate.  Our goal is to strengthen the capacity of 

communities to support basic education and literacy, reduce gender 

disparity in education, and increase adult literacy. 
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Rotary Club 

Foundation 

Board 
 
 

President 
To Be Elected 

 
Vice-President 
To Be Elected 

 
Secretary 

Judy Masaki 
 

Treasurer 
Cheryl Oblinger 

 
Andy Bednar 

Christine Cope 
Jim Ditch 

Ken LaPolla 
Cindy Matheson 

Kim Straniak 
 

 

Contact us at: 
Rotary Club of 

Warren 
P.O. Box 68 
Warren, OH  

44482 
 

 

Our Website: 
Warrenrotary.org 

 
If you have any  

suggestions 

about our 

newsletter, or if 

you would like to 

become a 

sponsor, please 

contact: 

 

Judy Masaki 
 
 
 

 

 

     * Growing local economies – Rotary’s service projects enhance 

economic and community development and create opportunities for 

decent and productive work for the young and old.  We also 

strengthen local entrepreneurs and community leaders, especially 

women, in impoverished communities. 

     * Protecting the environment – Rotary members are tackling 

environmental issues the way they always do – by coming up with 

projects, using their connections to change policy and planning for 

the future. 

 

     The United States is crucial to the habitat range of the 

Monarch Butterfly.  This iconic species serves as a leading 

environmental indicator.  Each year, multi-generations of Monarch 

Butterflies navigate 6,000 miles from Mexico to Canada and back. 

Between 7 and 14 colonies of Monarch Butterflies live in Mexico 

over the winter months.  However, the population has declined 

dramatically over the past 22 years.  Less than 1% remain 

compared to a previous historic population count.  For Monarchs to 

survive, pollinator habitats must include native Milkweed – the only 

plant that Monarch caterpillars eat and where they lay eggs. 

     In order to restore and stabilize all pollinator populations to 

healthy levels, Operation Pollination Mahoning Valley partners aim 

to create opportunities to connect habitat lands from Canada to 

Mexico by identifying, maintaining, restoring, protecting, and 

expanding networks of viable habitat locations on public and 

private lands.  

 



 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         THE ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION will be held  

                         June 4, 2022 through June 8, 2022 in Houston, Texas.  Register  

                         from now until December 15th in order to take advantage of a  

                         reduced rate.  For more information, visit:  

                         convention.rotary.org/houston 

                                       WORLD POLIO DAY IS OCTOBER 24th. Polio cases have been  

                         reduced by 99.9% since Rotary’s first project to vaccinate children  

                         in the Philippines in 1979. Rotarians have contributed more than 

                         $2.1 billion and countless volunteer hours to protect nearly 3 billion  

                         children in 122 countries.  Today, polio remains endemic only in  

                         Afghanistan and Pakistan.  However, over the past few months, only  

                         two new cases have been reported – one in Afghanistan and one in  

                         Pakistan.  Zero cases must be maintained for two years in order for  

                         Polio to be considered eradicated.  It’s crucial to continue working to  

                         keep other countries polio-free.  If eradication efforts stopped  

                         today, within 10 years, polio could paralyze as many as 200,000  

                         children yearly.  Please be generous in your giving! 

                         COME GET BATTY WITH THE ROTARY CLUB OF YOUNGSTOWN  

                         AND OPERATION POLLINATION!  They are celebrating Bat  

                         Week on Wednesday, October 27th from 5:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m.  

                         at the Pioneer Pavilion in Mill Creek Metro Parks on Old Furnace  

                         Road in Youngstown, Ohio.  Join them as they nibble on snacks and  

                         enjoy a “spirit” or two. They will also hold a Bat House Raffle.  

                         Wear something black or bat themed for a little extra fun. A $5 

                         donation is requested. 

                         KIWANIS CELEBRATES THEIR ANNIVERSARY YEAR – President 

                         Christine Cope will be attending the Warren Kiwanis meeting on 

                         October 27th to present a $100 check in commemoration of their 

                         anniversary.  The funds will be used for a memorial to Bill Sauer in  

                         front of the Veterans building. Fellow Rotarians may make a  

                         contribution to add to this check, and all are welcome to join her at  

                         the meeting which will be held at Noon on Thursday at the Buena  

                         Vista Café (1305 Buena Vista Avenue, NE). 
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                         THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN BOARD OF DIRECTORS will meet                   

                         via Zoom on Tuesday, October 26th at 5:00 p.m.  

                         A VETERAN’S DAY PARADE, coordinated by the Tribune Chronicle,  

                         will be held on November 11th.  If anyone is interested in taking the 

                         lead and rounding up Warren Rotarians to participate, please  

                         contact President Christine Cope. 
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     Barry Dunaway continued  

recounting the history of our club 

with a tribute to Fred Miller.   

     Fred joined the Rotary Club  

of Warren in 1981 under the  

classification “life insurance”.  He 

was a long-time agent with 

Prudential.   

     Fred was a “hands-on”  

Rotarian.  If a project involved 

physical work, he was always  

participated.  Fred also served as 

Past-President and Club Secretary 

alongside his wife Pat, for 12  

years.  Our newsletter won many  

District Conference awards during 

Fred’s tenure.  In addition, from  

2000 – 2001, when Fred served as District Governor, he got our entire 

club involved in the District Conference in some capacity.  Held at the 

Avalon Inn, it ended up being the best conference ever!   

     Fred had a wonderful voice.  During his year as District Governor, 

he visited all of the clubs in the district, as is customary.  If they 

weren’t a musical club, like Warren Rotary, he encouraged them to  
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PROGRAM: 

GUY COVIELLO, PRESIDENT & CEO 
YOUNGSTOWN/WARREN 

REGIONAL CHAMBER 
  

use those Rotary song books!  Some might also remember the Service 

Club Olympics that took place in the City of Warren.  Rotarians, 

Kiwanians, JCs and other service club members took part in friendly 

sports and talent competitions.  Fred led our club’s quartet in the singing 

talent competition, and we won every year! 

     Fred was an active member of the Rotary Club of Warren until his 

passing in 2012.  Thank you for sharing him with us, Pat! 

      

 

     Guy Coviello became President of the 

Youngstown/Warren Regional Chamber on 

March 1, 2021 and oversees all facets 

and divisions of the organization.  He 

originally joined the Chamber in 

September, 2014 as the Vice-President  

of Government Affairs.  He advocated at 

federal, state and local levels for issues 

important to the Valley’s business 

community.  He also advised Chamber  

members on government and legislative  



 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

issues that affected their companies or local communities.   

     In 2018, then Ohio Governor John Kasich appointed Coviello to serve on 

the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission.  In 2017, he was named to 

the Campaign for America’s Energy Ohio Steering Committee, as well as a 

partner in an Ohio Chamber of Commerce Research Foundation project that 

resulted in the report, “Ohio BOLD: A Blueprint for Accelerating the 

Innovation Economy”. 

     Coviello has served on the Transportation and Infrastructure Working 

Group of the Tri-State Shale Coalition, created through a memorandum of 

understanding between the governors of Ohio, Pennsylvania and West Virginia. 

     Prior to joining the Chamber, Coviello was Editor at The Tribune 

Chronicle. 

     Coviello and his wife, Denise, have four children, all adopted from Brazil. 

 

     Mr. Coviello spoke with the Rotary Club of Warren this week about the 

four sustainable competitive advantages in our area that will grow our 

economy: 

 

1. Electric, autonomous and connected mobility - The Mahoning Valley is 

part of a major paradigm shift in transportation. As the number of 

gasoline engines decrease, projects like those in Lordstown and Voltage 

Valley will play a strategic part in taking us into 2030 and beyond with 

electronic vehicle manufacturing and development of autonomous mules. 

2. Additive manufacturing - In Downtown Youngstown, America Makes is 

bringing new technology to businesses to help them diversify their 

product lines.  Ohio is currently the #1 state in jobs connected to the 

combustion engine and #2 for transmissions.  As electric vehicles grow, 

new technology will help companies make something else.  America 

Makes is managed and operated by the National Center for Defense 

Manufacturing and Machining. 

3. The Military – The Youngstown Air Reserve Station provides the 

highest number of jobs in Trumbull County, resulting in $139,000 in 

economic output.  Coviello’s dream is to have two additive 

manufacturing distribution centers adjacent to the Air Reserve Station.  

Their products could then be loaded on a plane and distributed 

anywhere in the world. 

4. Shale – There is a lot of growth and interest in the energy industry, 

and we have the largest and cheapest supply of natural gas in the 

world.  

 

     In the 10 years that jobs Ohio has been in existence, Coviello indicated 

that we currently have the largest number of jobs in the pipeline here in the 

      

           



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                TRIPLE JACKPOT 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
                    This week, the Grand Jackpot totaled $159, including the 

                     net balance from 2020. 

                    Congratulations to Daily Winner Scott Lewis, who won a payout of $12! 
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Mahoning Valley due to these advantages.  Yet, our area is not without its 

challenges.  First, a workforce challenge is occurring nationwide.  From April 

1st through the end of October, 2021, Northeast Ohio has seen the highest 

percentage of job growth, but we’ve lost population.  Therefore, we need to 

invest in talent retention and attraction. 

     Secondly, there are a lot of empty buildings in the Valley, but they are 

not ready for modern technology.  We need site readiness investment in 

order to attract new businesses and remain competitive in innovative 

markets. 

     Finally, our utilities need to be upgraded.  Our area does not have an 

adequate infrastructure system for efficiently helping businesses with water 

and waste water. 

     Coviello is confident that we will overcome these challenges through 

collaboration between the Regional Chamber, Port Authority, Eastgate, Jobs 

Ohio and Team NEO.  These organizations are committed to growing the 

economy and workforce by tapping into underserved communities for a pool 

of talent. 



 

 

  

                                                            HAPPY BUCKS 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 *** Christine Cope is happy to have a podium to use for our meetings.  She  

              also offered a Happy Buck for our speaker and for everyone present at our  

              meeting. 

              *** Barry Dunaway announced that after a two year hiatus, the Philharmonic is 

              holding a concert at First Presbyterian Church this Sunday.  He also enjoyed  

              our speaker. 

              *** Pat Miller was appreciative of Barry’s tribute to her husband, Fred. 

              ***Ken LaPolla offered a Happy Buck for Fred Miller.  He was Ken’s first  

              neighbor in the area and the reason that he joined Rotary.  He also announced  

              that the Boy Scout Popcorn Sale is underway! 

              *** Ted Stazak thanked Guy Coviello for the great update on our region.  He  

              is also thrilled that his wife has been cancer-free for three years! 

              *** Scott Lewis was happy to be the daily winner of Triple Jackpot! 

              *** Patti Augustine offered a Happy Buck for our speaker. 

 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 

The best way to find yourself 

is 

to lose yourself  

in the service of others. 

- Mahatma Gandhi 


